
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

Village Hall:  734-878-6206    *    DPW:  734-878-9368    *    Police:  734-878-3700 

  

Village of Pinckney 
Winter 2023 

From President Linda Lavey: 

Time keeps speeding up and 2023 went by in a flash. Lots of doings in the Village. I hope everyone has had 

opportunity to check out the improvements on Hamburg Street, North Howell, and Mower. Our intrepid DPW 

Director Dustin Moma is already working on plans for next construction season. Never a dull moment. Join me in 

thanking departing Clerk Jill Chapman for her service as she pursues an opportunity up north, and Treasurer 

Beverly Harris as she pursues a happy retirement.  As the year closes, I want to express sincere gratitude for all our 

tireless Village staff as they keep the place going including at the office, at the DPW, and of course the PD. Thanks, 

also, for the patience and tolerance of all the residents and businesses too, as the several projects were going on. 

Excellent coping, everyone. Shout out to Rotary M-36 for the fun events—lots of hard work. How about Main 

Street, with all the new decorations? Thank you, DDA. Best wishes for the holiday season, 2024, and beyond!  
 

Questions or comments? llavey@villageofpinckney.org 

 

Village Hall will be closed 

December 25, 2023 through January 1, 2024 

Christmas tree & brush pick-up will be on Wednesday, 

January 3, 2024. The DPW will come around & chip these 

items.  PLEASE make sure that all ornaments and lights are 

removed from the trees.   

These items can damage the chipper! 

 

www.villageofpinckney.org 

 

220 S. Howell Street 

Pinckney, MI  48169 

   Protect your family from Radon 
January is Radon Action Month 

Radon is a gas that you can’t see, smell or taste 

but it can be dangerous.  It is the 2nd leading 

cause of lung cancer in the U.S.  

1 out of 15 homes have high radon levels 

Good news…you can protect your family 

by testing your home for radon.  Go to the 

web page below to find your home & estimated 

radon levels. 

 
Test kits have been ordered and will be available in January at Village 

Hall.  There is no cost involved.  For more information, you can contact 

Livingston County Health Department at 517-546-9858. 

 

 With the start of winter, the DPW would like to inform 

residents of how we go about removing snow from our streets. 

Whether it’s an inch of snow or a foot of snow that falls, major 

streets, “high traffic roads,” are always the first to be plowed and 

salted. Once these streets are opened up, we move to our 

secondary streets. These are higher-density interior streets 

throughout town, like subdivisions and connecting streets. Last, 

the dead-end streets that branch off secondary streets wrap up 

the process. The crews are also responsible for clearing snow & ice 

from all municipal parking areas. 

Something else to keep in mind when you are out 

shoveling your driveways is that depending on the amount of snow 

we get, plow trucks may have to make several passes on streets in 

order to get them fully open to traffic. This means that if the snow 

isn’t tight up against the curb or edge of road, it is likely the plow 

truck will be back through and snow will be pushed back into your 

driveway, resulting in it needing to be shoveled again. Just a 

friendly heads-up.  Trying to save residents from shoveling twice.  
 

Thanks, 

Pinckney DPW     

 

The Process of Plowing Our Streets 

The Village of Pinckney is 1.3 square 

miles.  Within that 1.3 square miles, 

there are 11 miles of local streets. 

  

https://milivcounty.gov/wp-content/uploads/Radon-Maps-Municipalities.pdf 

 

mailto:llavey@villageofpinckney.org
http://www.villageofpinckney.org/


Attention Snowbirds: 

The Pinckney Police Department offers security checks for 

those families who will be out of town for an extended 

period of time.  Officers will walk around the home to check 

 for damage or illegal entry.  Forms are available at the Police 

Department M-TH.  You will be asked for an emergency contact as 

well as your vacation address. 
 

Also, contact the Village Clerk if you wish to have your  

refuse services halted while you’re away. 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Snow Emergencies are generally declared when 

four or more inches of snow or ice accumulate.  No 

vehicle is to be parked on any street so that crews 

can safely plow.  Announcements are made on the 

Pinckney PD Facebook, WHMI Radio and Livingston 

Daily Newspaper. 

Don’t forget – It is the property owner’s 

responsibility to clear snow and ice from any 

sidewalk abutting their property within 24 

hours of a snow event.  If accumulation is over 

4”, that time is extended to 48 hours. A fine 

could be incurred if you fail to do so. 

Let’s keep everyone safe! 

2024 Refuse/Recycling 


